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40TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS 

Dates for your  

diary: More details  

on page 3.  Lectures 

start at 7.30pm (unless 

otherwise stated) and are 

held in the       Commu-

nity Centre, Water 

Street, Menai Bridge. 

 

24 Jan  2014.  Bridget 
Geoghegan    'Captain 

Davies at Gallilpoli'   

 

ADDITIONAL MEETING 

7th February 2014  

Elaine Miles ‘The Story 

of Dyslexia in Bangor’ 

  

21 February  

ANNUAL DINNER  

Victoria Hotel. Guest 

speaker  Dr.David Gwyn  

industrial archaeologist.  

28 March  Tim Roberts 

from Waitrose 

Porthaethwy. 

2nd May AGM     

Speaker to be confirmed. 

On Saturday, November 2nd, The Society cele-

brated its 40th Anniversary with a lunch at Plas 

Cadnant.  Lady Anglesey,  a founder member has 

been a loyal supporter ever since but sadly, is no 

longer able to join us. 

 Liz Moyle our current Chairman with  help from 

Maureen Parry Williams, and Selwyn Williams pro-

duced a power point show of the Society's activi-

ties. Under the headings of Informing, Planning, 

Recording, Campaigns, Lectures and Visits, mem-

bers were given a review of all that the Society has 

been involved in over the years. We have 

to thank that first committee for  organis-

ing the flood lighting on the Suspension 

Bridge which formed part of the 150th 

Bridge Celebrations in 1976. Amongst the 

archive photographs were William Rob-

erts Wood Yard and the quay with sailing 
boats  unloading wood.  A stalwart mem-

ber sitting down in front of a lorry pro-

testing at the  waterfront development, 

three people in Edwardian dress and mo-

torbike outside the Cambria and more 

recently RAF Valley marching along the 

High Street after receiving the Freedom 

of the Town. 

Ms. Hilary Hunt, Mayor of Menai Bridge, 

chief guest saw Liz Moyle present the  

2013 Civic Society Award to Plas 

Cadnant Hidden Garden's  owner Mr. An-

thony Tavernor.  The award  celebrates 
excellence in civic design and the contribu-

tion to Civic life.' (Continued on page 4) 
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RECENT  PROGRAMME NOTES 
27 Sept.  Ian Hawkins. RSPB warden  ' Malltraeth Marsh - 

Developing a Wetland'.  Good to clarify which part of Mall-

traeth is meant and interesting to see and hear of the in-

tense conservation work being carried out.  Will the Bittern 

return,  well certainly not for want of encouragement here.! 

18 Oct.    Julie Butterworth.  Building the Britannia Bridge - 

some family stories.  An update on the work being carried 

out by Julie for the Heritage Centre brings the village that 

grew up round the Bridge to life. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

countrywide welcome  for some 250,000 Belgian refugees 

(out of a total of 1.5 million, some 20-25% of the popula-

tion).  This was organised by local committees initially but 

then by the involvement of local authorities.  

Little is heard either about Dame Flora Louise Shaw, Lady 

Lugard, DBE (born 1852 – 1929) who  was prominent in 

the founding of the War Refugees Committee, which dealt 

with ‘the problem of the Belgian refugees‘.   ―She was fore-

most amongst the far-sighted people who began immediate 

preparations for the arrival of refugees on the Bank Holi-

day weekend that War was declared.  She had helped to 

make preparations for Irish refugees to come to England in 

case of the anticipated civil war and used these plans to set 

up the ‗War Refugees Committee‘ in London instead. ―She 

was regarded as one of the foremost journalists of her 

time, specialising in politics and economics. Well con-

nected politically, a staunch Imperialist, she is thought to 

have encouraged events that led to the  South African War 

1899-1902!  

We have seen refugees from Poland in World War II, and 

much more recently, we also  helped refugees from the 

Russian invasion of Hungary in 1956.  Teachers from David 

Hughes School helped with English lessons at Plas Rhianfa. 

Does anyone have more information?  

Liz Moyle 

 

In 2014  we mark an anniversary  of a 

far more sombre nature;  it is now 70 

years since the start of World War 1.  

No one now is still alive who fought in 

that conflict  but they have left their 

memories and imprint on what and 

who we are.  We still seek to make sense of that  rush to 

war.  that brought out the best and the worst of what we 

are. In the Civic Society we are working with the Heritage 

Museum to  collect information  on the impact of the War 

on local families. This is a long term project and help and 

contributions are always welcome.   

The Society is also working with the Menai Bridge War 

Memorial Community Centre  to help protect important 

archives for  future generations (more of that in later is-

sues).  Apart from the War Memorial Community Centre  

itself, the other main memorials are the Cenotaph on 

Church Island, and less obviously so, the Belgian Prome-

nade.  I‘m sure most are aware  that the Promenade was 

built by Belgian refugees, as a thank you to the townspeople 

for their welcome and hospitality.  Very little though is said 

about the scale  of the refugee problem in 1914.  Then Brit-

ain saw it as a duty to provide for those dispossessed by  

war and between 1914-18 provided support and a  

Many thanks to the Rhyl History Club  for permission to reproduce the picture and 

extract from the article on their website. It records the excitement and warm wel-

come given to Belgian refugees in Rhyl  on 10th October 1914.  For full details see 

http://www.rhylhistoryclub.wordpress.com  

“Arrival of the Belgian Refugees,  How Rhyl received them,  A memorable scene” 

The Rhyl Journal of Saturday, Octo-

ber 10th, 1914 describes the arri-

val in Rhyl of the Belgian Refugees 

by train: 

òWe doubt whether, in the history 

of Rhyl, such a huge demonstration 

depicting sincerity and enthusiasm 

has been witnessed in Rhyl to excel 

that which took place on Tuesday 

afternoon, on the occasion of the 

arrival of the Belgian refugees.  For 

days the event had been patiently 

awaited, and the house on the East 

Parade set up as a home for the 

homeless, was literally besieged 

with enquirers anxious to learn 

when the party were expected.... 

Councillor F. Phillips (Chairman) 

speaking with evident emotion, said 

he was proud of Rhyl, and he 

would remember that day as long 

as he lived.  His heart was too full 

to deliver a speech, but he called 

for 3 cheers for the poor Belgiansó 

Saturday  2nd  November.   Celebration of  40 years 

of our Civic Society with a special Anniversary Lunch  at 

Plas  Cadnant.  Please see details on page 1 & 4. 

22 Nov   Dr. White  the local GP gave a talk on medical 

issues.  Interesting professional insight into the vaguaries of 

the NHS and its future challenges. 

6th Dec  at 2.30pm  Author  Beryl Stafford Williams,  

'Kept in the Dark'  the story of the National Portrait Gal-

lery  pictures sent to Bangor for safe keeping in WWII  -  

an enthralling account 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Dame_Commander_of_the_Most_Excellent_Order_of_the_British_Empire
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Belgium
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Refugees
http://www.rhylhistoryclub.wordpress.com
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of research will be told by his wife, Elaine Miles who was 

the Director of teaching for the Dyslexia Unit.'  

 

21 Feb   ANNUAL DINNER returns to  the Victoria 

Hotel.  Guest speaker  Dr. David Gwyn  industrial archae-

ologist -  ―Wales and Unesco World Heritage‖. Please see 

separate booking form for the Annual Dinner (cost £18). 

 

28 March  Tim Roberts from Waitrose Porthaethwy. 

 

2nd May AGM     Speaker to be confirmed. 

Please see separate booking form.  Form and 

cheques to be returned to Mrs  Renata Hufton, 

(payable to Menai Bridge and District Civic Soci-

ety) ,  2 Beach Rd. Menai Bridge, Anglesey,  

LL59 5HB. ,   BY 12th February 2014 at the latest.   
 

Jane Cherrett 

FUTURE EVENTS  

Lectures held monthly at 7.30pm  in the lounge of 

the War Memorial Community Centre, Water 

Street on Friday evenings.   

 

24 January  2014.  Bridget Geoghegan    'Captain Da-

vies at Gallilpoli'  more  on her research into the Davies 

family of Menai Bridge   and details of the joint project 

with the Telford Centre  to Commemorate WW1 

 

7th February 2014  Elaine Miles ‘The Story of  

Dyslexia in Bangor’ 'In 1949,  when Tim Miles was ap-

pointed at the University College of Wales, Bangor, as its 

first Psychology Lecturer, it was not known why some 

apparently intelligent children found it so difficult to learn 

the rudiments of reading and writing and so suffered the 

anguish of not being able to compete with their classmates 

educationally.   The story of how Tim solved it in 50 years  

 
 

Selwyn Williams – some experiences of being an An-

glesey County Councillor 2008 -13 

I was immensely proud when I won the County Council  

election for Tysilio Ward  in May 2008. 

I know if my parents Edward Trefor Williams and 

Margaret Blodwen Williams of Bryn Goleu, Mount Street 

and my grandparents Rowland and Anne Williams, Glyn 

Derw, Wood Street had been alive they would have  been-

cock-a-hoop at the thought that one of them had been 

made a County Councillor of Ynys Mon. 

I was very grateful to Mrs Maureen Parry-Williams and 

some members of the Civic Society for encouraging me to 

stand in the elections in 2004.  I lost by just six votes which 

again was a great encouragement. Before the 2008 Elections 

I was asked to represent Plaid Cymru and also to join the 

Welsh Liberal Democrats. There was heavy lobbying by 

both parties to join them and three days before the deadline 

for applications, I decided the Liberal/Democrat team locally 

was for me and started the intense work of getting my mes-

sage across.  My election leaflets told my  story - I was from 

a hard working Menai Bridge family, of my work with the 

Federation of Small Businesses as the Ynys Mon Chairman, 

looking after the Island's small businesses and what I pro-

posed to do for the electors in the Tysilo Ward in Menai 

Bridge. 

On the evening of May 5th,2008, the atmosphere at the 

Election Count was very tense, the doors were shut at 

10.00 p.m. and the work of counting the votes from all 40 

Wards on Anglesey began.  The box for the Tysilio Ward 

came in late at about l-1.30p.m. - then the result came I had 

won!  I commiserated with my opponent John Merion Da-

vies and  thanked him for a fair election. 

Hands were thrust towards me shaking my hands in  

congratulations, strangers approached me saying, ―Well 

done‖. Then the Returning Officer called the candidates to 

come forward to announce the results – I was elated. The 

Deputy Monitoring Officer Merion Jones then asked me to 

sign the Anglesey Council Constitution, (he is now one of 

the Plaid County Councillors for the Aethwy Ward, living in  

Llanfairpwll), and gave a copy of a huge book of rules 

regulations and guidance notes to take home and read. 

There were five days before l was asked to go into the 

Council Offices to start my work as a County Councillor 

for Anglesey. This gave me time to adjust, let my employ-

ers know that I would not be working for them again, 

letters and telephone calls to make, adjusting my home to 

make room for the duties of being a county councillor. 

The early months at Llangefni Council Offices, were 

about meeting and getting to know all the other Council-

lors,  some I already knew from my lobbying days with 

the businesses organisation FSB;  and starting the training 

to be a councillor – this in fact continued for about 4 

years!  

Sometimes the people of Anglesey think that a councillor‘s  

life is not very hard - well I am telling you that for my  

experience it is very demanding on your time. Looking after  

1500 people in the Tysilio Ward, meant that there were  

dozens of committees or panels to sit on, there were rafts  

of paperwork to read, assimilate and consider and debate.   

The Committees are the engine house of the workings of  

a County Council.  I  was asked to sit on the Menai 

Bridge War Memorial Management Committee. I was 

chosen as its Chairman at my first meeting, and I am still 

there as the Chairman after 5 years. I was also appointed 

as the Shadow Councillor for the North Wales Fire Au-

thority, and other bodies. Those early months of learning 

to get to know my other Councillors was a steep learning 

curve.  In May 2009  I was appointed the Vice Chairman 

of Anglesey County Council, with a massive responsibility 

to carry out work  for the benefit of all the people of 

Ynys Mon, as well as the Tysilo Ward, in Menai Bridge.  

I later went on to become Chairman of the Council.  In 

the 2013 elections, following electoral boundary changes I 

was not successful in being re-elected.  It was a great 

disappointment but I continue to serve my community 

and put my experience to good use through the Town 

Council and have of course  a keen interest in County 

matters.  

 

Selwyn Williams 

 

.  
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CONTACT LIST  

 

Newsletter contributions  - 

  Maureen Parry Williams   

  Tel.   01248 440668   

 

Booking activities  for events     

and outings  -  

  Jane Cherrett    

  Tel 01248 713440 

 

County Councillors  :   

Alun Mummery,  Meirion Jones 

and Jim Evans  

                              

 

Town Council  :   

Canolfan Tysilio, Menai Bridge 

 

 

For all correspondence please 

contact the Secretary,  

Mrs Maureen Parry-Williams,   

 

Mynedfa Ynys Mon   -   Gateway to Anglesey 

See our Website at  

www.menaibridge 

civicsociety.org.uk  
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 Bob. Daimond,  Chairman of the Heritage 

Trust spoke about the work going on at 

Princes Pier on the former warehouse and 

Pier Master's house.  The building is in 

Phase 1 of its restoration as the future 

home of the museum (See below) 

Funding has come from the Welsh Govern-

ment and Europe, but the Trust needs to 

contribute £1500 before March 2014.  All 

contributions are welcome. 

Anthony Tavernor continues to receive 

information about the  Price family (former 

owners of Plas Cadnant estate). It was fi-

nally sold in 1928 and the Sale Brochure 

and  early map of the estate are recent ar-

chive material to come back to Menai 

Bridge. Members did manage to make a  

quick dash into the garden with Anthony to 

see the latest water feature before the on-

set of another torrential downpour and 

lightning strike as we sat down for lunch.  

Thanks were given to Ms Hilary Cooke of 

the Rustic Gourmet who provided the 

lunch, to Kay Laurie Visitor Services and 

Marketing Manager at Plas Cadnant, and to 

Anthony Tavernor and to Jane Cherrett for 

organising the event. 

(Thanks to Selwyn Williams for his photog-

raphy on the day). 

 

 

 

The next phase of the project (for which 

funding will be sought in 2014/15) will aim 

to develop the warehouse into the new 

home for the Menai Heritage museum and 

exhibition space. Temporary exhibitions 

and displays will be mounted in the building 

from April 2014 onwards in partnership 

with the Menai Bridge Town Council and 

the University School of Ocean Sciences. It 

is also intended to hold special events in the 

building as and when appropriate."     

Bob Daimond 

Appreciation of Ann Benwell 
We are sorry to hear of the sudden death of 

Ann Benwell.  Ann was  a respected historian,  

active in the Anglesey Antiquarian and Field 

Club, the Talwrn Archaelogical Society as well as  

possessing a great talent and enthusiasm for 

choral singing.   She was a Principal Lecturer in 

German at Coventry University until taking early 

retirement in 1994 and came back to her Angle-

sey roots. She developed an interest in all as-

pects of Anglesey's history, especially place-

names,  She was much involved with the  Telford 

Centre and became a Trustee in 2001.  

Ann will be greatly missed by her many friends in 

the area.  Our condolences go to her family. 

Former Chairman of the Society, Jean 

Baker spoke briefly about  the Civic Soci-

ety's role in 1993 in setting up the Menai 

Bridge Community Heritage Trust. At 

that time,  500  people returned a ques-

tionnaire  indicating they would like to see 

a town museum/heritage centre and the 

provision of more activities for young 

people.  It is pleasing to realise that 

through the hard work of Heritage Trust 

Trustees and with the help of Civic Soc. 

volunteers, the Canolfan Thomas Telford 

has recently been awarded museum ac-

creditation. This is a National award given 

because of the collection of artifacts that 

the Trust holds and these have now been 

fully catalogued. 

Prince’s Pier Latest  "Work com-

menced on restoration of the existing 

building at Prince's Pier in October 2013, 

funded mainly by grant from the Welsh 

Government with contributions from 

Menter Mon (owners of the building), 

Menai Bridge Community Heritage Trust 

and other sources.  The initial phase of 

work will create two business units in the 

former piermaster's house and a tempo-

rary exhibition space in the warehouse, 

and will be finished by the end of March 

2014.    

Land Registry 
There has been much in the news recently 

about the ‗lord of manor‘ for Treffos 

seeking  to register his old manorial 

rights.  This is happening nationally as 

‗lords‘ realise the potential value of min-

eral rights from fracking  and permissions 

to build wind turbine foundations (now 

that is interesting!)  The manor of Treffos was  

among the ‗temporalities‘ of the Bishop of 

Bangor, having been granted to him by King 

Edward I. in 1284, on the occasion of his bap-

tizing the first Prince of Wales.  It is also men-

tioned in the Valor Ecclesiasticus  which was 

a survey of the finances of the church in Eng-

land, Wales and English controlled parts of 

Ireland made in 1535 on the orders of Henry 

VIII. 

 
 

 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wales
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_VIII_of_England
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Henry_VIII_of_England

